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Updates and Highlights Jan 5, 2018
Dear Homeowners,

1) The upgrade to Xfintly X1 cable and internet service was recently completed and
is working well. Please feel free to let us know if you have any questions,
comments or feedback regarding the new system. All of the living rooms have
new Samsung smart TVs and we anticipate having all of the new master
bedroom TVs installed within the next few weeks.

2) The hot water production & circulation project was completed last week and is
working well. Please let our staff know if you experience any hot water issues in
the future.

3) As has been explained in previous communications, the piston replacement
project to get the garage elevator back in service is quite complicated and
difficult. Unfortunately, Otis was not able to complete the project and is no longer
working on site. We have entered into a new contract with Schindler Elevator to
complete the project. The new piston assembly is currently being manufactured
with an anticipated ship date around mid January. Once the new piston
assembly arrives on site, the project should be able to be completed within a
week, which puts the estimated completion date around the end of January or
beginning of February.

4) The audit of the 2017 financials is currently underway. The auditors are
scheduled to present their report to your Board the morning of the annual
meeting on January 24th and will then attend the annual homeowners meeting at
3pm.

5) The new Reserve Study is currently in progress. We will receive a rough draft of
the study around mid January and then have 60 days to make revisions to the
report before the final report will be available. There has been an extensive
amount of preliminary research on the replacement of the windows and while we
don’t have definitive numbers yet, we anticipate that the new reserve study will
show the window replacement cost will be significantly higher than in the old
reserve study. The board is investigating ways to pay for the increase, with a last
resort being a special assessment, which the Park Plaza has never had before.
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